
 

 

September 8th, 2017 

UISZ Community Summary Week 4  
 
Dear UISZ Parent, 

 
Week four was yet another busy week at UISZ, but one of many rewarding activities as well. A 

pleasant week in Primary began with a lot of excitement over the Year 3 and 4 Camp. The 

students went on camp for 3 days and 2 nights at Twin Moon Bay. The Year 3 and 4 We Chat 

group provided the community with constant feedback and check-ins from the teachers and 

students. 

 

 
 

Throughout this week, students in Year 2-6 have been taking the online Oxford English 

assessment. This assessment is taken twice a year to track progress and needs in English. English 

for Speakers of Other Languages (ESOL) support will be provided depending on the level and 

needs of individual students. The school will inform you if your child will be receiving extra ESOL 

support this year, but please contact us if you are interested in learning about your child's English 

level. 

 



 

 

 

 

In Mrs. C's Year 2 class this week, students have been telling us how they love to read! They can 

read to themselves, read with a partner or read with the teacher. They also enjoy listening to 

others read to them. Their new "whisper phones" amplify their whispers when we are reading to 

themselves. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

Week four was yet another busy week in Secondary, but one of many rewards, too.  On Tuesday, 

we had our monthly praise assembly, recognising students who had performed well over the 

month of August.   

 

 

 

Mr. Evans begins  the assembly with overall congratulations  to the school  

The praise assemblies give us the chance to celebrate the progress and achievements of our 

students.  

Awards included the merit winners for each House, School Captains award and the Learner Profile 

of the month, which was Inquirer. Individual teachers also recognised specific students with positive 

referrals.  



 

 

 

 

 
Merit Award Winners for August  

Our merit winners for August were: 

 

1. Earth ð Terry Xu (11) 

2. Water ð David Jo (17) 

3. Fire ð Jessica Kang (14) 

4. Wind ð Linda Zeng (19) 

 

 
 

 



 

 

Congratulations to Linda Zeng, who was the overall winner for the highest number of merits in 

Secondary; she received a total of 19 merits for August. Well done Linda! 

 

Our Learner Profile (Inquirer) winner for August was: 

 

1. DP ð Zoe Xu in year 12 

2. MYP ð Leo Wang in year 7 

 

Our Captain awards were picked out by our School Captains, the Service went to Rose Chiang in 

year 11.The Sports award went to Jeremy Liu in year 11 and the Arts award went to Harbor Bai in 

year 9.  

 

During the assembly, we also gave positive recognition to the work of some of our students. Anna 

in year 8 has had an excellent start in English and is showing great improvement. Ho Sung in year 

9 is also making excellent progress and has a positive learning attitude. Jacky in year 11 has done 

outstanding work since starting DP English B. Star has impressed by signing up to MUN, to also 

help improve his English. Marcelo has also started the year strongly with a desire to make 

improvements in his English and overall abilities. Well done to all! 

 

Year 12 students completed their TOK presentations this week. They were excited to speak about 

all of the concepts theyõve learned over the past year in TOK. All students were successful, and they 

each had very strong presentations.  

 

 



 

 

While we work hard to be the best we can possibly be academically, we also value other 

dimensions of learning.  The ôUtahloy Wayõ places equal importance on social, emotional, physical 

and creative aspects of ourselves. The CCA and Sports programmes give us many opportunities to 

achieve this philosophy, with our community participating in various activities each Tuesday and 

Thursday. This week students used our beautiful campus to full effect, spending time fishing, 

running, martial arts and volleyball. 

 

 
 

Leo, Harbor, and Laurence enjoy fishing on camp us 

      

 

Stretching with Mr. Clevenger before a run  



 

 

 

 

Warming up for Jiu Jitsu with Mr. Abbas   

 

 

Boys Volleyball practice   

 

Itõs been another big week in boarding. After two trips to the Lost City of D over the last two 

weeks, the merry men and women of Dragon House journeyed to Sherwood Forest Zengcheng 

on Saturday past for é you guessed it é inspired and creative archery. Robin Hoods there were 

none. Nor Katniss Everdeens. No Legolas.  William Tell. Yue Fei. Artemis. All missing. But Ms 

Deborah Shaw was on fire with at least three of her twelve arrows. Alas! For the rest of us, we 

were lucky to hit the wall behind the targets é 

 

Sunday saw Dragon House host its first community brunch. While it achieved some degree of 

success, we were able to ascertain what we needed for the next one. And so, in the words of the old 

adage, all that matters is that we are better tomorrow than we were today é My thanks to the 

masterchef boy boarders who cooked for the community. Well done, lads! 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

INSPIRE entered its third week and continues to develop and grow.  Our year 7-9 boarders have 

embraced the programme positively and appear to be enjoying the experiences offered and 

building confidence and teamwork simultaneously. The film CCA with Ms St. Clair is taking shape, 

as is the  drama with Mr. Evans; the night-kayaking with Mr. Power remains a firm favourite and 

the Night Trail with Ms George is gaining some traction.  



 

 

           

 

Our August ôHonour Ceremonyõ with its key theme of kindness was (dare I say it?) a success and 

has set a benchmark for future ceremonies. Apart from birthday celebrations and community 

awards, the community will also ð in our next celebration - acknowledge and honour those who 

show academic effort in boarding (AEIB), positive mindset and being active. Our Boardersõ 

Room Competition enters its second week where boarders in the different rooms compete for 

points and prizes over a three week period, all in the interests of what the Roman poet Juvenal 

reminds us: sit mens sana in corpore sano, namely, a healthy mind in a healthy body. 

 

   
 

Till next time, a luta continua 
 

 ôOne does not have to be the size of a dragon to have a heart of a dragon éõ  

  

More photos can be found on the Communicator website.  Subscribe today at  http://uiszc.edublogs.org/ to 

get weekly updates.  As always, have a wonderful weekend, and please feel free to contact us anytime.  

 

Warmest wishes,  

 

UISZ School & Boarding Community 
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